ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 17th September 2018 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Lewis, Thomas, Blakemore, Pritchard, Cooper, Matthews and Evans.   Additionally the Clerk and P.C.S.O. Bellis.
Apologies.  Councillor Lowther.
Election of Chair for 2018/9.

Councillor Lewis was proposed by Councillor Evans and seconded by Councillor Matthews.  Carried unanimously. 
 Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11th June  2018.
These were accepted as a true and accurate record.
Matters arising.     
The state of the roads in Erbistock and Eyton.  Despite the best efforts of Councillor Pritchard and the Clerk nothing had been done.  Additional problems on the Ddol Lane, Eyton Hall Lane and Purcells Lane.  Councillor Pritchard will continue to pursue Wrexham C.B.C. for some action.

Police Matters.

At our last meeting Councillor Matthews had requested information on the theft of a Land Rover and tools. P.C.S.O. Bellis said that it had been reported to the police but there was no information available due to Data Protection.

Over the period 9th June to 17th September P.C.S.O. Bellis reported

· Erbistock.  One criminal damage and one attempted burglary(nothing taken)
· Eyton.  One criminal damage(domestic related) and one theft.

· One theft of an agricultural roller and a motor cycle accident at Eyton cross roads.
Councillor Thomas reported suspicious activity/meetings every two weeks, usually on a Wednesday, in a lay- by near her house and requested that the police observe/look into them. Possible evidence of drugs(?)  Do the police patrol anymore?  

Councillor Matthews reported “boy racers” were using the road from Marchwiel to the Eyton roundabout and back as a race track, usually around midnight to the annoyance and disturbance of residents.
Gypsies were in the area and a discussion followed on their activities, their entry onto private land and the difficulty and cost of their removal by the land owner.  The Chair  asked whether there had been an increase in criminal activity over recent weeks?
Agenda.
1.  Planning Applications.
· Cinders Farm, Ruabon.  Erection of four agricultural buildings, ancillary buildings and plant, associated infrastructure landscaping and access arrangements.  P/2018/0577.  This was discussed at length.  Although not in our area it is very close and would affect adversely our community.  Ruabon C.C. and a number of residents had sent written objections to the Planning Department opposing this development.  We agreed with them.  The Clerk was asked to write a letter objecting to the application.

· The Firs, Crabtree Green.  Erection of garages, garden machinery store and first floor store above.  P/2018/0665.  Pending.

· The Firs, Crabtree Green.  Proposed extension.  P/2018/0733.  Pending.
· Land adjacent to St. Erbin’s, Erbistock.  P/2017/0672.  Breach of planning control.  The Planning Department had sought the necessary powers to enforce.
      2.  Review.
The Council reviewed the Annual Budget for 2018/19, the Annual Risk Assessment, and the effectiveness of the system of Internal Controls and found them to be satisfactory.  They re-adopted the Financial Regulations and the Standing Orders.
3. A.O.B.
· Councillor Thomas reiterated her concerns about the suspicious activity by her home.  Councillor Pritchard asked that she send him further information and he would try to expedite an investigation.

· The motor cycle hazard warning sign at the junction of the A.539 and the A.528 was again not working.
· Councillor Blakemore reported that the” snail” sign designed by the pupils, asking motorists to slow down as they approached Eyton School had disappeared. Councillor Pritchard said he would enquire further.  Perhaps it was time for a new one and this could be something that the Council could support financially.

· The Clerk informed the meeting of an invitation to the Mayor’s Charity Dinner Dance. 
· The Clerk asked that members advertise and encourage attendance at the new Luncheon Club in the Rainbow Centre, Penley  
4. Date and time of next meeting.
This was to be on 3rd December at 7.30 pm. in Eyton School.
